
    
At the April 18, 2017, meeting held at Longcoy Elementary, the Kent City Schools Board 
of Education took the following action: 
 
COFFEE TALK PRESENTATION: 

• Heard a presentation about the Happy Day School partnership and the mental 
health checklist.  Board members toured the new Sensory Room. 
 

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT: 
• Heard about the successful STNA classes for students in Roosevelt’s Health 

Careers Technologies College Tech Prep 
• Recognized William Pettry with a Friend of Kent Schools award for stopping to 

help a Longcoy first grader who was walking on Route 59. 
 

GENERAL BUSINESS: 
• Recognized Longcoy’s Girl Scout Troop 91115 for its work in gathering teddy 

bears, books and blankets for area homeless shelters. 
• Presented a Friend of Kent Schools award to Kaz Lewis, a 2015 Roosevelt 

graduate who is attending West Point.  Kaz returns to Michele McCoy’s 
classroom to volunteer during her school vacations. 

• Authorized participation in FY 2018 State and Federal programs 
• Approved contract for audiology services. 
• Approved new rate for seasonal workers. 
• Approved renewal of pharmacy benefits agreement. 
• Approved MOU with OAPSE Local 176. 
• Approved agreement with NEONET for services. 
• Approved revised agreement for College Credit Plus.] 
• Reviewed textbook for AP Environmental Science. 
• Approved service agreement for HVAC. 
• Approved field trips for Leadership Conference in Toledo, DECA to Anaheim, CA, 

New York City/PA and Germany in June 2018. 
 

PERSONNEL ISSUES: 
• Approved retirement of William Burns, bus driver, and Cathy Wirick, Stanton 

guidance department secretary. 
• Approved a lengthy list of appointments/reappointments, changes of 

appointments and non-renewals for 2017-2018.   
• Approved continuing contract status for Ben Barlow, Sarah Chapman, Corey 

Fowler, Amber Hardwick, Janelle Pfeiffer and Lindsay Potok. 
 

MISCELLANEOUS:  
• Approved donations totaling $6,185. 


